ST FLORENCE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Community Council Meeting

St Florence Village Hall 7.30pm 
Tuesday 03 February 2015
Present:  Cllrs Eardley; D Evans;  J Evans;  S Hughes; County Cllr P Kidney

Also Present: County Councillor P Kidney; C. Clemson (Clerk) Mr & Mrs Muckleston (village residents)
15/02/141
Public Participation (Limited to 15 minutes)
Mr & Mrs Muckleston mentioned that trees have been felled near to the new building development in Castle Lane and asked if any had been covered by tree preservation orders.  County Councillor Kidney informed the meeting of the areas where TPOs are in force within St Florence.  From the plans received there are no TPOs along Castle Lane.  However County Councillor Kidney will ask Pembrokeshire County Council to look at the hedge area along Castle Lane to see if this is protected.  Councillor A Eardley proposed that the copies of the tree preservation orders received within the village are available for anyone who wishes to look at same and contact the Clerk for further information.   This will be posted in the village notice boards and the Village Hall.  Seconded Cllr S Hughes.  All in favour.  
15/02/142
Apologies
Received from Councillors B Buckmaster; R Hughes
15/02/143
Declarations of Interest
None received
15/02/144
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting held 13 January 2015
The minutes of the last meeting held on Tuesday 13 January were agreed as a true and accurate record with no amendments and signed by the Chairperson Cllr A Eardley.  Proposed D Evans.   Seconded Cllr J Evans.
15/02/145
Matters Arising:
1.1 Restoration of War Memorial
Councillor D Evans and the Clerk are continuing to investigate several channels including speaking to local residents, Pembrokeshire Life and Pembrokeshire Archives to try and find out the information required so that a grant application can be made.

1.2 Tree Preservation Orders – Castle Lane

See above under Public Participation.

1.3 Possible Purchase of Toilet Block

Following a discussion, the following points were raised:  

· If the council took over the building then an approved contractor would have to carry out the works to the current standards

· The building has been built on Common Ground.  County Councillor Kidney informed councillors that Pembrokeshire County Council  have suggested that no building be bought on common land due as anyone can raise a complaint at any time and this could cause complications including closure.
Cllr Eardley proposes that the community money cannot be risked in a project that could not be viable as it is situated on common land.  Seconded S. Hughes.  All in Favour
1.4 Promotion of Village Hall

Extra funding needs to be raised towards the running of the village hall.  Councillor D Evans suggested displaying the hire charges for the hall in the local notice boards and also in the hall itself.    The Clerk will liaise with the Booking Clerk for the current rates and these will be displayed in the notice boards, at the school and also within the hall itself.   Social media was also mentioned as another way to promote the hall.  The Clerk will contact the Chairperson of the Village Association and ask that it be included in the next village newsletter  .
15/02/146
Dyfed Powys Police 
Councillor Buckmaster has received a letter from Dyfed Powys Police with regards to the historic police investigation and appeal decision. As Cllr Buckmaster was unfortunately absent from the meeting Cllr Eardly proposed that this be carried forward to the next meeting to be held on Tuesday 03 March 2015.  Seconded S Hughes.  All in favour.  AGENDA ITEM FOR NEXT MONTH
15/02/147
Planning Applications/Notification

14-0921-PA.  Development of 8 Affordable Bungalows, Land adjoining Woodland Close, St Florence.
Following a discussion Councillors asked County Councillor Kidney to contact the Planning Department and ask that this application go before a committee on the grounds of the loss of existing views from neighbouring properties in Longstone which would adversely affect the residential amenity and also concerns with regards to planning creep.  Proposed Cllr Eardley.  Seconded Cllr D Evans.  All in Favour.
15/02/148
BDO Audit Update
The following information has recently been printed in the Tenby Observer and a copy forwarded to the BDO:
St Florence Community Council have recently held a public meeting wherein the BDO Recommendations made under section 24 (2) Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004 were considered by the Council in accordance with section 25 (Procedure for consideration of reports and recommendations) of the Act.  Members present agreed with all the findings in the report and that the Council should establish proper financial arrangements in order to comply with the Accounts and Audit (Wales) Regulations 2005.  Remedial action has already taken place on all recommendations bar one in that the Council have now employed a Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer with suitable financial qualifications and follow HRMC guidelines with regards to PAYE.  The Council have also adopted procedures from the Government and Accountability Practitioners Guide and Model Financial Regulations from One Voice Wales.  Bank reconciliations, signed on a regular basis by the internal auditor, are distributed at each monthly meeting.  Adequate Fidelity Guarantee cover of £100k is in the process of being obtained and a review of its internal controls, including risk management is now undertaken on an annual basis.  The Council are still to establish an asset register and this will be completed and reviewed by the end of the financial year.  The Council feel they have done all that is necessary to comply with the requirements when preparing and approving their annual accounts and that their accounting records are now fit for purpose and are kept up to date and complete" 

Final comments are expected to be received in time for the meeting to be held on the 03 March 2015.
15/02/149

Village & Village Hall Matters (As Received)
Dangerous Tree – Shady Nook

County Councillor Kidney will ask Pembrokeshire County Council to inspect this tree when they next visit the village

The caretaker will be asked to complete the external painting of the village hall as weather permits.

SMART Gardens will be asked to cut back the laurel hedge to 6” beyond the pathway on the walkway between The Parsonage and Parklands . 
15/02/150

Correspondence Received
Pembrokeshire South East Energy Group – The  March Meeting will be held on Thursday 19 March 2015, 7pm, Regency Hall, Saundersfoot.   Cllr Hughes will be asked to represent the Community Council at this meeting.

Valero Refinery has very kindly donated £1,152  to St Florence Village Hall for the purchase of replacement stackable chairs.  The Clerk is to investigate the purchase of same and a decision will be made at the March Meeting.  AGENDA ITEM FOR MARCH MEETING
15/02/151

Accounts & Finance
The Clerk and Cllr J Evans recently walked through the hall and put together an infantry of what is owned by the Village Hall.   This will now be forwarded to Zurich Insurance for their records.
Invoices for Payment
The following invoices have been presented for payment:

C14/39

101406
SMART Gardens
£350.00

C14/40

101407
Tenby Observer
£96.00

C14/41

101408
C. Clemson, Clerk
£299.17

C14/42

101409
D. Harries, Decorating
£460.00

C14/43

101410
B. Harries, Caretaker
£311.00
Proposed Cllr Eardley.  Seconded Cllr J Evans.    All in favour.
Bank Reconciliation
As previously circulated 
The internal auditor has signed this month's bank reconciliation.  

A cheque has been sent back from the Bank showing insufficient funds.  This has been passed to the booking clerk who will contact the person concerned and ask them to pay again

15/02/152
PCC Cost Reduction and Efficiencies.
Although County Councillor Kidney had received costs with regards to running the school and the costs of resurfacing roads within the village, Councillors would like further information on grounds maintenance, etc.  County Councillor Kidney will request this information from Pembrokeshire County Council.
15/02/153
County Councillors Report
County Councillor Kidney reiterated his points made on the Tree Preservation Orders and the purchase of the former toilet block – both discussed earlier in the meeting.
15/02/154

Items submitted by Councillors
Nothing received.
15/02/155

Date of Next Meeting – 
The next meeting of St Florence Community Council will be held on Tuesday 03 March 2015, 7.30pm, St Florence Village Hall.
Meeting closed 8.55pm
Mae’r cofnodion ar gael yng Nghymraeg os ydych eisiau copi 

Carol Clemson
Clerk to St Florence Community Council

17 Flemish Close, St Florence, SA70 8LT. Telephone 01834 870002

Email: stflorencecommunitycouncil@hotmail.co.uk
